Castlefields Primary School, Castiefields, Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 5DQ

15th September 2023

School Council Elections

Yesterday marked the final day of our school council election process and it was an
exciting one! 92 children made the brave decision to stand for the council elections
and from this 12 children were elected by their classmates. The children did an
amagzing job and were all incredibly brave and full of enthusiasm. | am very pleased
to announce the Castlefields School Council of 2023 -2024 is:

Year | POPPH
Logan F
Year 2 Thea B
Elden
Year 3 Arlo
Evie S
Year & Julian
Saffie
Year 5 DarceH
Elizabeth
Year 6 Hannah
Saskia

Early Years / KS1 Playground

Please can we ask that children do not use the Early Years / KS1 playground and
equipment after school. Provided that children are supervised by an adult at all
times, they may use the Adventure Playground until 4.00 pm.

Pokemon Cards

From next week, Pokemon cards etc. are welcome in school on a Monday break-
time ONLY. This is to ensure our children remain active during break and
lunchtimes.




School Cross Country :ﬁ-

The first of three KS2 Cross Country events takes place next week on Tuesday 19th
September at Idsall Secondary School. If your child is interested, | hope you have
received the letter about these forthcoming Cross Country Events and that you are
encouraging your child to take part. They are great events and give children a great

sense of team and personal satisfaction. There is still plenty of time to sign up;
please visit the office for a letter/permission slip.

Year 6 Secondary Admissions

All year 6 children should have received a letter regarding the admissions for
2024/25. If you are arranging to attend open days within school hours, please
contact the office. Thank you.

PTA News

AGM

The Annual AGM will take place in School on Thursday 21st September at 7.30 pm.
Everybody is welcome!

Bag2School Collection

We have a collection of clothes and other items scheduled for Friday 29th
September. Please bag up any old items you’d like to donate over the holidays (a
bin bag is fine). This can include paired shoes, clean bedding, towels, curtains, bags
etc and drop them at the designated area of the car park when dropping off your
children and 8.45am.

No logo uniform is accepted.

Please go to: https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect to see the full list of items
collected.

Thank you for your support this year and we look forward to more fundraising
events next academic year!



